
August 15, 2021 Mass Schedule 
 

Saturday 5:00 pm 

Sunday 7:30 am, 9:00 am, 11:00 am 
 

Sunday          9:00 am on WOSH 1490AM 

 Facebook livestream 
(@straphaelcatholicchurch) or go to 

    raphael.org/media/live for links to our               
Facebook and YouTube pages  

Weekday Masses 

Monday - Wednesday  8:00 am 

Thursday & Friday  7:15 am  
 

Reconciliation 

Saturday  3:30 pm - 4:30 pm 

Tuesday  4:30 pm - 5:30 pm  

Wednesday 8:00 pm - 8:30 pm 
 

Parish Office Summer Hours  

 Monday - Thurs 8:30 am - 4:30 pm 

 Friday   8:00 am - 12:30 pm 
 

Our Catholic School: Lourdes Academy 
 www.lourdes.today      426-3626 
 

PASTORAL TEAM 

Pastor   Fr. Tom Long 

Parochial Vicar Fr. Kevin Ripley 

Pastoral Associate Betty Schwandt  

Deacons   Greg Grey, John Ingala, 

   Mark Leafgren 
 

Please make your donations online at: 

raphael.org/give 
 

PLEASE REMEMBER St. Raphael Parish in 
your Will and Estate Planning.  

MISSION OF ST. RAPHAEL  

As friends and followers of Jesus, we are       

devoted to fostering households and           

communities of discipleship through the        

mission and ministry of the Catholic Church. 

Thank you for  
your support! 
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Happy Feast of the Assumption of Mary!  We pray that 
our Blessed Mother may continue to show us the way to 
Jesus and to life eternal with Him. 
 

As of today, there is no longer a general dispensation 
from the obligation to attend Sunday Mass that applies 
to everyone. Each weekend we welcome back more 
people.  It is good to have you with us again! 
 

The best way I can find to explain whether someone 
should be coming to Mass is this:  If someone is out and 
about for other things, going to stores, restaurants, 
working with other people, and other things like that, 
then that person should normally be at Sunday Mass.   
 

Some people, mainly for health reasons, need to be very 
careful, and continue to stay at home. They do not go 
shopping, etc. Those who would put their health or that 
of a loved one in serious jeopardy are encouraged to 
stay at home. Anyone who is sick should normally stay 
at home.  There is not an obligation for people who fall 
into this category. That has always been the case and 
continues to be the case. Those unable to participate in 
Mass due to these reasons are encouraged to keep holy 
the Lord’s Day by keeping Sunday a day of prayer. 
 

At St. Raphael, there continues to be a section of church 
reserved only for people wearing masks, and that             
section is spaced every other pew. People may sit in the 
rest of church with or without a mask. This allows          
parents of unvaccinated children and others to have a 
safer area of the church. Everyone is encouraged to 
sanitize their hands upon entry into church. Masks are 
available in the Gathering Space. Those distributing 
communion continue to sanitize their hands and wear a 
mask for distribution. 
 

Let us continue to be respectful of one another, and           
remember that these protocols may change, as we have 
been adapting to conditions the past year and a half. 
 

If you would like to watch two short videos or read two 
articles by Bishop Ricken in this regard, please go to: 
www.gbdioc.org/BacktoMass 
 

Thanks to all who have been faithfully coming to Mass, 
as well as those who are now feeling ready to return! 
 
 

Gratefully, 

 

Back to Mass  
This weekend is the Feast of the 
Assumption of Mary, Bishop           
Ricken has lifted the  dispensation 
to attend the Sunday Mass. What 
is a  dispensation? Who has it           
applied to? Does this mean that I 

care for someone who is sick or cannot go to Mass  
because of my own illness I am not obliged to go to 
Mass on Sunday?  
 
Please read the Bishop’s column in the July 16    
edition of The Compass or visit www.gbdioc.org/
BacktoMass for an accompanying video which            
explains the lifting of the dispensation and how it 
applies to you.  

 

Seminarian Collection 2021 
Our 16th Annual Seminarian Collection is               
underway. By now, you have received a letter from  
Bishop Ricken inviting you to take part in the             
vocation mission.  
Please return the pledge card through the mail or 
visit www.catholicfoundation.org/give. Whatever 
you are able to give is greatly appreciated.  
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WHAT’S HAPPENING 

Saturday, August 14  

Oshkosh Area Food Pantry Collection  
 7:00 am Fit Shepherds  

 3:30 pm  Reconciliation  

 5:00 pm Mass  

Sunday, August 15 

Oshkosh Area Food Pantry Collection  
Morning Masses at 7:30, 9am, 11am 

Knights of Columbus Breakfast after Masses 

 5:00 pm No Mass   

Monday, August 16 
 8:00 am Mass  

 6:00 pm Prayer Shawl Meeting 

 6:30 pm Scouts  

Tuesday, August 17 
 8:00 am Mass 

 4:30 pm Reconciliation  

 6:15 pm No Finance Council Meeting  

Wednesday, August 18 
 8:00 am Mass 

 6:30 pm Aftershock 

 8:00 pm Reconciliation  

Thursday, August 19 

 7:15 am Mass 

 6:00 pm Baptism Class 

 6:30 pm No Parish Council Meeting  

Friday, August 20 
 7:15 am  Mass  

Saturday, August 21 
 7:00 am Fit Shepherds  

 3:30 pm  Reconciliation  

 5:00 pm Mass  

Sunday, August 22 
Morning Masses at 7:30, 9am, 11am 

 2:00 pm Families of Faith 

 5:00 pm No Mass   

Weekend Mass Updates: 
 

 

 Saturday Sunday Total 

    5:00 7:30 
   

9:00 11:00 
  
5:00  

 
July 3/4                     291       213          290        256          0     1,050 
July 10/11                 245       221          297        303          0     1,066 
July 17/18                 292       206          302        346                 1,146         
July 24/25                 287       210          316        245                 1,058 
July 31/August 1      257       227          351        278                  1,113 
August 7/8               257       160          258         319                     994 

Stewardship of Sharing 

 Week Ending 08/08/2021 

Praying at Mass                        994 

Envelope Collection    $        11,680 
Loose Collection                             $             674 

EFT    $             702 
On-Line Giving   $          7,234 

Total Weekly Collections               $        20,290  

Year to date giving (actual)         $         111,432  

Year to date giving (budgeted)   $          120,000 

Come join us for Breakfast! 

Sunday, August 15, 2021  

after all Morning Masses 
 

To make up for all the lost opportunities due to 
Covid 19, (Valentines Day, Mother’s Day) the 
Knights of Columbus 
will be sponsoring a 
delicious breakfast  
after all Masses on 
August 15. Breakfast 
is free; however a          
donation will be 
greatly appreciated! 
Come join us! 

SUMMER MEMORIAL CEMETRY 

MASSES  
  

The Mass scheduled on             
Wednesday, August 18 at Calvary 

Catholic Cemetery has been 

CANCELED due to a standing  
water in the cemetery. 

Please pray for 
 

Anna Mae Vanden Heuvel  
who passed away August 8 

 

Ernie Bellin  
who passed away August 10 

 

Frances Brooks 
who passed away August 11 
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RELIGIOUS EDUCATION 

RE UPDATES: 

 

Online RE registration for the 2021/2022 is now open for grades PK-10 and 
Confirmation. Scan the QR below to be taken directly to the registration or visit 
https://raphael.org/youth/for-parents 
 
Families of Faith, our whole family alternative to weekly class sessions, begins 
August 22. If you are interested in registering for Families of Faith please do 
so no later than Monday, August 16.    

 

Dear St. Raphael  Families,  
 

The joy of Jesus be with you!  As we prepare for the 2021-22 RE school year, our priority is to accompany your 
family in growing closer in the faith and love of Jesus, while protecting the physical, emotional and spiritual well 
being of youth and families, even as we continue through the COVID-19 pandemic. Please review our detailed 
COVID-19 safety protocols listed below. These guidelines apply to all faith formation options for grades          
4K-Confirmation.    
 

Face Covering Guidelines 

1) Face coverings are optional for students and volunteers grades 4K-Confirmation to start out the 2021/2022 

RE school year, with a mask only classroom alternative  available for families who have children in 

grades 4K-5.  (Details  and signup listed below) 

2) Youth who are being sent home due to  showing signs of illness will be asked to wear a mask while they 
wait to be picked up by a parent.  

 

Face Mask Only Alternative for children grades 4K-5: We recognize that children under the 
age of 12 cannot be vaccinated, so we would like to provide an option to families who prefer their 

children to be a mask only classroom. Please read the following  points below carefully:  

1) The mask only option is available to families registered for Tuesday/Wednesday class sessions 4:30-6 and 
Families of Faith 

2) The students in the mask only classrooms will be a multi-age grouping based on development level. This 
means that a mask only classroom would not have a grade based curriculum and may contain children 
in  multiple grade levels.   

3) Families who want their child in a mask only classroom  and who have already registered should call or 

email me (jessie.adrians@raphael.org) by Monday, August 30th to let me know their preference. I will 

then send them the link to signup via SignupGenius.   
 

Social Distancing Guidelines: 
1) Social distancing of three feet will be maintained in all classrooms grades 4K-Confirmation.  
2) Where three feet of social distancing is not possible, plexiglass partitions will be used.    
 

We will continue to monitor public health developments.  Our review process will be ongoing throughout the 
2021-2022 school year as the COVID-19 pandemic continues to evolve. Mitigation measures including, but not 
limited to, required face coverings, and increased sanitization protocols may be put in place during the year to 
allow our youth and families to gather safely. As always don’t hesitate to contact me with any questions or          
concerns.I look forward to growing in the faith and love of Jesus with your family this year.   

 
Blessings, 

 

Jessie Adrians 

Director of Religious Education  
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A BIG thank you! 

Thank you to Tommy Nelson for his six years of 
ministry at St. Raphael. Tommy has helped so 
many youth and families grow closer in the faith 
and love of Jesus in his role as youth minster for 
grades 6-12. We wish Tommy the best of luck 
and many blessings as he pursues other                 
opportunities. He will be missed!    

Is God Calling You  

to Bring Youth and Families Closer to Christ?   

We are in need of volunteers in the following areas: 

Families of Faith Catechists (Grades 4k-10) 

Time  Commitment: The last Sunday of every month,  
3-5 pm, August - April 

Details: Our whole family catechesis option brings   
parents and children together for faith formation.     
Families gather together once a month for formation and 
parents teach their children at home the other three 
weeks of the month.  Family of Faith catechists facilitate 
youth break out sessions during the monthly meeting.   

Contact:  Jessie Adrians (jessie.adrians@raphael.org) 
to find out more. 

 

Elementary Weekly Class Catechists (Grades 1-5) 

Time Commitment: Tuesdays or Wednesday  
4:00-6:30, September-April 

Details: Engage with children in grades 1-5 to bring 
them closer to Christ within a classroom setting utilizing 
a variety of hands on activities, prayer experiences, and 
small group discussion.   All lesson plans, materials and 
training are provided.    

Contact:  Jenifer Jensen (jenifer.jensen@raphael.org) 
to volunteer or to find out more.  
 

Weekly “EDGE” Session Mentors (Grades 6-8)  

Time Commitment: Tuesdays 4:30-6:00 or               
Wednesday 6:15-7:45, September-April.  

Details: Mentor middle school youth as disciples by         
facilitating small group discussion and a variety of team 
building activities and prayer  experiences. All training,  
materials, and session outlines are provided.    

Contact: Contact Jessie Adrians 
(jessie.adrians@raphael.org) to find out more  



JOINING OUR PARISH - If you are interested in  becoming a member of  St. Raphael Parish, ask 

a parish staff person, deacon or priest before or after Mass for a New Parishioner Folder, or call the 
parish office. After reviewing the folder, set up an appointment to meet with Fr. Kevin or Fr. Tom.           
We would love to welcome you as a parish member! 

Reflecting on the Scriptures 

So be imitators of God, as beloved children, and live in love, as Christ loved us and handed himself over  for us 
Immorality or any impurity or greed must not even be mentioned among you, as is fitting among holy ones, For 
you were once darkness, but now you are light in the Lord. Live as children of light, for light produces every kind 
of goodness and righteousness and truth.  Everything exposed by the light becomes visible, for everything that 
becomes visible is light. 
 

There’s nothing like a great bonfire.   I’m not talking about a little campfire, but a giant fire in which there’s large 

brush, a fire that is 10-12’ in diameter.  Early in the summer I enjoyed a bonfire such as this, in which a tractor 

was used to shove the brush closer together.   It was so hot that I thought the hair on my arms and legs were be-

ing singed off!  That fire lit up the entire area in the dark cover of night.   
 

The effect of light is that it reveals what is hidden in the darkness. “Live as children of light,” instructs                

St. Paul.  Indeed, we are children of light as Jesus is the Light of the World, and we are God’s children.  So, what 

does that look like in our daily lives? 
 

Most of us see or hear the news in one form of media or another.  A high percentage of this news is dark, evil, 

disconcerting, and filled with sin.  We can not allow the news to affect our joy or peace, but what we do with it is 

important; that is, to pray for the people we hear or read about who are hurting or causing hurt. 
 

Living as children of light means that I’m not saying or doing anything I would hide from others. Spiritual health 

lies in honesty and transparency and so we live in the light when we are willing to lay every part of our lives open 

to examination by those who need to trust us.  If there’s something we rush to hide, we are not living in the light 

of Jesus. 
 

There’s a lot of secret sin happening in the world.  And a great deal of it includes technology.  Some people have 

text messages, pictures, or videos on their cell phones that they wouldn't want their loved ones to see. Others 

may not want people to see the “history” of the websites that they’ve visited. Some people wouldn’t want others 

to read their emails.  To live in the light of Christ and to be children of Light, we are open and transparent in our 

lives.  Nothing in our lives should be so shameful that we want to shield it from the eyes of people who love and 

trust us. 
 

How does one loosen the hold of the secrecy and sin of what is hidden in the darkness of his life?  Simply, bring 

it into the light where it can no longer be secret. One of the best gifts that Jesus has given us (Matt. 16:19) is the 

Sacrament of Reconciliation, which afford each of us to speak openly, bringing into the light, the secret sins in our 

lives. AND, it provides a felt sense of the forgiveness that God gives us when we are sincere in repentance. The 

forgiveness that God gives to us is grace, free and with no strings attached.  Bringing secret sin out into the light 

takes away a lot of its power out of our lives.   A closet drinker or smoker can testify to this.   
 

To live as Children of God, we are instructed to live in the Light of Christ----to be honest and transparent, to be 

journeying with Jesus toward eternal life, just beyond the door of death. The other alternative is to live a life of 

dishonesty, deception, hiding in the dark, journeying down the pathway of destruction and eternal damnation. All 

of this affects not only us, but all who love us. It is a choice: do I want to bring life to myself and into the             

relationships that are most important in my life - or do I wish to destroy myself and my most important                      

relationships? 

 

Betty Schwandt - Pastoral Associate  
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To learn more about the campaign contact 
the parish office or visit the campaign            
website at www.Lourdes.today/onebyone 

 
Interested in the Catholic Faith 

or Becoming Catholic? 

 

If you are curious about or interested in, or 
considering the Catholic faith, please 

call Betty at 233-8044 Ext 228. Information 
and learning sessions will begin early in  
September. 

 

Happy Birthday to  
Jane Panske 

who is celebrating her 
 

97th Birthday this week! 

  
 


